
Raleigh Public School P & C Meeting Minutes 
 
 
Monday 16 September 2013  
 
Started 3.20pm 
 
Present: Joanne Hodgson, Vicki McBaron, Irene Jones, Charmaine Grace, 
Graeme King. 
 
Apologies:  Rom Murphy 
 
 
Minutes of previous meeting: 
 
Minutes of previous meeting moved by Joanne, seconded by Charmaine. 
 
 
Treasurer’s report: 
 
The election day stall was a success, with $356.70 made from the cake stall and 
sausage sizzle.  Of this approx. $100 was made from the sausage sizzle. For future 
reference, the cost for supplies for the sausage sizzle mean that the cake stall 
was much more profitable and perhaps the sausage sizzle may not be necessary 
for future election day stalls. The money raised at the election day stall from raffle 
tickets was $226.00. 
Total funds available as at 9/9/13 are $1,928.96 
 
 
Principal’s report: 
 
Spelldrome computer application : our 2 week trial is finished, though we didn’t 
get a good chance to try out the program.  It seems the diagnostic reports 
facility is not available yet.  We may get another trial to get a better look at the 
program.  However, there are a lot of free programs out there, so at this point it 
looks like we probably won’t buy the program for the school. 
 
The number of schools being offered the Active After School Care(AASC) 
program is to be cut, and there is a chance Raleigh PS will miss out. P&C still to 
write a letter to Luke Hartsuyker to get support to keep AASC going. 
 
Katrina Meenahan will be returning to the school next term. 
 
3-6K have just moved into library room later this term.  A new 3D television has 
been purchased for that room and installed on the wall.  K-2M have just moved 
into 3-6’s previous room.  This is all getting set up this week so it will be ready at 
the start of next term.   



 
Other Business: 
 
The Bunnings fundraiser is next weekend.  Details for the day were discussed. 
 
This is the final week for the raffle.  Raffle will be drawn at 4pm Sunday at the 
Bunnings BBQ.  The prizes will be there, so depending on where the winner is 
located we will work out at the time whether someone can deliver each prize or 
whether they might be able to be left at Bunnings for pickup.   
 
Bill Hodgson bought a freezer at auction for $25 and offered it to the school.  It 
was discussed and decided we didn’t have a real need for it.  Bill is happy to 
keep it. 
 
 
Correspondence: 
 
No correspondence in.  
P&C will write a letter to Luke Hartsuyker to get support to keep AASC going. 
 
 
Next meeting:: 
 
The next meeting will take place on Monday 14 October 2013 at 3.15pm. 
 
Meeting closed at 4.15pm. 
 


